


To further address the airport compatibility issue, the undeveloped sloped area to the northeast of the
airport totals about 235 acres. That area could be removed from the UGA and rezoned Rural Reserve
(RRv). This action is necessary to bring the Subarea Plan into full compliance with the 2011
Guidebook and would have the further benefit of reducing the need for an additional elementary school
in BVR. This removal from the UGA is also shown on the attached map.

This conceptual plan would rezone all the undeveloped, relatively flat land to the north and east of the
airport BR-L.I and remove the sloped area to the northeast from the UGA. If adopted, the plan would
protect the airport in accordance with the WSDOT 2011 Guidebook; would not result in a need for a
new elementary school at Bayview Ridge; and would provide needed Light Industrial land (171 acres)
for economic development, without an additional allocation requiring negotiation with other local
governments.

Although residential densities would be reduced on the sloped areas to the northeast of the airport,
removal from the UGA would allow property owners to develop without public sewer. It could be
many years in the future before sewer will be available to these areas, leaving it undevelopable for a
substantial period of time.

Skagit County Planning and Development Services staff is seeking direction from the Board on this
matter. Options available to the Board include:

1. Implement current BVR Subarea Plan by adopting proposed PUD Ordinance and
Development Guidelines and dropping the moratorium;

2. Develop a new subarea plan that would rezone undeveloped, relatively flat land to the north
and east of the airport BR-LI and would remove the sloped area to the northeast from the
UGA; or

3. Develop an alternate plan at the Board’s direction.






